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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)

Monday 20th November 2006
Headed Item 13
Report on Kiltalown Housing Development, Community Facility and Playground
Report
At its meeting held on the 11th July 2005 the Council agreed that the proposed modified scheme consisting of 22 no. dwellings at Kiltalown Park and 6 no. dwellings at Kiltalown Green should proceed.
Tenders in respect of the development were advertised and approval was received from the Department of the Environment Heritage & Local Government on the 6th November 2006.  The Council are currently arranging for the contracts to be signed enabling the Contractor to take possession of the site. It is envisaged that the contractor will commence on site in late November 2006 or early December 2006.

The Council’s Community Department and Parks Department are currently finalising plans for the provision of a playground at Kiltalown Way and the provision of a youth facility at Kiltalown Park. The youth facility which is to consist of a soccer wall and youth seating area will be provided, on a trial basis, in Kiltalown Park. The playground to be provided will cater for younger 

Children. As the tender has now been approved by the Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government, the playground and youth facility will be front loaded in the development to the benefit of the local community. 
As an integral part of the housing proposal it was agreed that additional community space would be provided immediately over the existing estate management facility. To enable this space to become available it is proposed to transfer (with their agreement) the tenants of the existing two units of accommodation and to make this space available for community purposes. Architectural Services Department have been requested to advise on how this objective can be achieved in the most sustainable way including issues in relation to design and fire safety. The Council’s Community Department is also involved in this process.  All proposals will be the subject of consultation with the local community. The Housing Department is anxious to ensure that the additional community space is provided at the earliest possible date.
